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Patchwork Post 

Dear Quilters… Happy November! 

It is time to talk Turkey.  This is the time of the year that we in America celebrate 

Thanksgiving.  We have so much to be thankful for: our families and friends, our country, 

our health and the list goes on.  As quilters we are thankful for so many great quilt shops 

and fabric opportunities at our fingertips.   

This past month we were treated to a wonderful presentation by Bonnie Hunter and her 

system of “scrap management.”  Her workshops were inspiring with energy and love for 

the art of quilting.  Looking forward in November we have Julia Zgliniec, a talented artist, 

designer, appraiser, quiltmaker and instructor.  Her lecture on contemporary piecing 

techniques is sure to be inspiring along with the Workshop using traditional blocks to 

fashion a contemporary look.   

Well, it is time to think about finishing up holiday projects. Remember Christmas is just 

around the corner. 

Happy Quilting,  

Suzy Weinbach 

 

 Board Meeting  

Monday, November 3rd, 6:30pm at 

Marcia McNelly’s home.   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM, Garden Road 

Elementary School 

Meetings 

Helene Knott 

Lecture/Meeting: September 8, 2014 

Workshop: Tuesday 9/9/2014 

 

Bonnie Hunter 

Lecture/Meeting:  October 13, 2014 

Workshops: Sun, Mon, Tues.  

10/12-14/2014 

 

Julia Zgliniec 

Lecture/Meeting:  November 10, 2014 

Workshop: Saturday 11/15/2014 

 

Patricia Pepe 

Lecture/Meeting:  January  12, 2015 

Workshop: Tuesday 1/13/2015 

 

Jan Krentz 

Lecture/Meeting:  February 9, 2015 

Workshop: Saturday 2/7/2015 

 

Sally Collins 

Lecture/Meeting:  March 9, 2015 

Workshop: Saturday  & Sunday 2/7-8/2015 

 

Lenore Crawford 

Lecture/Meeting:  May 11, 2015 

Workshop: Sun. & Mon. 5/10-11/2015 

Speakers & Workshops  
at a Glance: 

Leah and I would like to thank all of the members of the guild and the guests for making 

October a successful meeting for the Opportunity of the Month (OM). 

 

I would like to remind all of the members that the OM is a fun fund raiser for the guild.  

Your purchase of tickets for the drawings goes to benefit the guild.  And if you get lucky, 

then you receive something in exchange.  But what do you get?  Hopefully something you 

can use and something you would like to receive.  To help us with that part of the drawing 

prizes, please let us know what you would like to see in the baskets.  You can email me at 

friendguilded@gmail.com.  I have created this email for Guild business. 

 

I would also like to remind you that you can contribute to the benefit of the guild by 

donating items for the OM drawing.  Do you have a new book that you purchased and now 

decided you really don’t  want?  Do you have a yard of more of fabric that you will never 

use?  Do you have something else that you think another member would want?  Donate it 

and we can turn it into cash for the guild.  We are looking for “stuff” to make the drawing 

more fun for our members. 

We hope to hear from you.  With your ideas and our hard work, we can make this a very 

successful year for the Opportunity of the Month. 

Ed and Leah Estrin 

Opportunity of the Month 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
mailto:friendguilded@gmail.com
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Welcome to all our new members!!  A brief review of how the 

library works: 

Friendship Quilters owns over 700 library quilting books of ALL 

types.  We bring over 100 books to each of our meetings - the 

newest books come to every meeting and the older ones are 

brought on a rotating basis. 

You may check out as many books as you would like every 

month.  Books are due back at the following meeting unless you 

request a renewal - which would be given if there are no reserves 

on that book.   We accept donations for the library - if we already 

own the book, we have "shop in the dark" book sales outside our 

entry doors.  November's book sale will be the very popular $1.00 

Sale!  (Where else can you get a quilt pattern for that price?)  You 

can see all the books we own by going to our website and clicking 

on the LIBRARY tab.   

Thanks to all our members and guests who bought books in 

October.....we earned $45 toward new books. 

We checked out 60 books and took requests for books into 

January!   Please e-mail Yvonne or Holly if you would like to 

reserve any of our books.   

We have some brand new books which have just been added to 

the library: 

100 ANY-SIZE CHRISTMAS BLOCKS   Rita Weiss 

EASY CHENILLE APPLIQUE   Cheryl Malkowski 

FANCIFUL QUILTS TO PAPER PIECE   Wendy Vosters 

FRESH PINEAPPLE POSSIBLILITIES   Jane Hall 

JACK AND JILL QUILTS   Rita Wareheim 

KAFFE FASSET'S QUILTS IN MOROCCO    Kaffe Fasset  

LOG CABIN RESTRUCTURED  Shizuko Kuroha 

MORE ADVENTURES WITH LEADERS AND ENDERS    

Bonnie Hunter 

QUILTED SKINNIES FOR ALL SEASONS    Margie Ullery 

SHAPE BY SHAPE - FREE MOTION QUILTING   Angela 

Walters 

SLIVER QUILTS   Lisa O'Neill 

See you at the Library Table!!! 

Holly & Yvonne 

Library News 2014/2015 Board 

President  Suzy Weinbach  

Secretary  Ruth O’Neil  

Treasurer  Cheryl Wilson  

Programs 2014/15 Elaine Swatniki & Marcia 

   McNelley 

Programs 2015/16   

Membership  Michele Cassidy & Grace  

   Steinway  

Philanthropy                    Charleen Renne & Ruth  

   O’Neil  

Newsletter  Gloria Mauno  

Website   Shelly Gragg  

Mailing   Amy Wazny  

Media/PR/Advertising Roberta Russell   

Library   Holly Torrez & Yvonne  

   Gagne 

Retreat   Lou Pennock  

Refreshment  Bonnie Dresser & Cheryl  

   Cooper  

  Assistant Kathy Brubaker   

Phone Tree   Margaret Byrne   

Block of Month         Kay Lettington & Sandra 

   McCullough  

Banner Master  Marilyn Garner  

UFO’s   Emily Gail Wyett 

Opportunity of the Month   Ed and Leah Estrin 

Sharing/Picture taking Clara Silvey  

Mini Groups  Karen McCarty  

New Member Hostess Nicole Clear  

Loot Locker  Nicole Clear 

Door Prizes  Mary Olson and Karen Dean 

Upcoming Events 
QUILT & CRAFT SHOW/SALE 

Presented by: Quilters Piece Corps of Victor Valley 

Parking and Admission is Free 

November 8th, 2014, 8:00 am-4:00 pm 

Community Church at Jess Ranch 

11537 Apple Valley Rd., Apple Valley, CA 

Contacts: 

Annie Gaunder-760.900.2522, Vonda Mathews-760.961.7617 
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Philanthropy 
Wow! again!  We had a fantastic meeting this month AND a 

fantastic response for Philanthropy.  At the October 13th 

meeting there were 82 placemats turned in all done.  Yea!  

All but two are Christmas themed.  With the 74 that I took 

to Meals-On-Wheels last week, that makes approximately 

140 Christmas placemats that we have given them recently.  

There are still about 10 more placemat kits that have been 

checked out and are due at the November meeting.  Ruth 

and I will deliver them before Thanksgiving, which gives the 

staff time to prepare Christmas packages with toiletries and 

placemats to give to the seniors.   

We delivered 15 quilts to Project Linus this week and have 

more almost ready to deliver.  There were 3 finished quilts 

returned Monday and 4 pieced quilts ready to make into 

kits.  Not only that, but five quilt kits were checked out to 

be quilted, bound and returned.  We have also had some 

generous contributions of quilt tops made with your own 

fabrics, and  fabrics for our future projects. 

Thanks to all of you who have worked so hard and cared 

enough to contribute to others using your talents, skills and 

caring.  Your response to these projects is overwhelming and 

says a lot about our dedication to fulfill the philanthropic 

mission of our guild.  

Charleen & Ruth 

Budget                         Cheryl Wilson 

Quilting Blogs 
With our guest speaker Bonnie Hunter at the October 

meeting, we thought it might be a great idea to have a little 

mention of some of the great quilting blogs that are available 

to anyone who has access to a computer.  If you have any 

favorites you’d like to share, please send me the link and space 

permitting, we’ll get them in.   

Gloria Mauno 

Newsletter editor, mauno@pacbell.net 

 

Here are a couple to start: 

 

Bonnie Hunter 

 http://quiltville.blogspot.com/ 

From Quiltmaker magazine: 

http://www.quiltmaker.com/blogs/quiltypleasures/ 

Singer Featherweight Sewing Machine in good working 

condition, with original case and several attachments. 

It has been checked out and the foot pedal replaced. 

It was very gently used and the gold is still bright and very 

much intact.  

 Asking $375 

 Serial # AH 990831 1947-1948  

Contact: Pati 858.484.0510 

A Quilters Delight!  

http://quiltville.com/
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November Birthdays! 

Membership 

We had 21 guests at our October meeting.  We hope they 

will return and join us for another meeting soon.  We 

currently have 189 members. 

Membership Cards available for pickup at the Membership 

table: 

Ellen Remple                                                JoAnn Roubinek 

Lyn Mardesich                                                     Anita Zublin 

Carla Peebles                                        Jo Ann Warczakowski 

Ninette Turner                                              Mary Jane Borer 

Remember to wear your nametag to the meeting and sign-

in at the membership table. 

Michele & Grace 

Membership Chairs 

Nanu nanu Fellow Friendship Quilters: 

Have you been working on your UFO’s?  I hope so.  If you haven’t 

signed up for this grand adventure take the plunge at our November 

meeting.  Make time in your busy schedules for working on your passion 

of quilt making. 

You can sign up for the first time and if you finish the first group of four 

quilts and want to challenge yourself, you can sign up again.  The form 

for the Challenge is on our web site along with what you need to do to 

participate.  

Have fun and do what we love… QUILTING 

Happy Stitching, 

Emily Gail Wyett 

Un-Finished Object Challenge 

We had a great time at the Bonnie Hunter workshops this 

month—Bonnie was wonderful and inspiring.  You can find her 

scrap user's system on her website.  

We have a few spots in Julia Zglinic's workshop in November.  

Take a look at the project on the website and join us.  The 

sample she sent was a wall hanging or table topper that is not 

difficult and I think you fast sewers could get it done in a day.  

Marcia McNelley will be your hostess for that workshop so 

please e-mail her to be added to the class. 

Jan Krentz will have her sample to us by the Christmas potluck-

can't wait to see it!  Lots of great classes yet to come this year so 

check out the website and sign-up.  Sally Collins is almost full.  I 

am limiting the class to 20 so it is not too crowded in the shop.  

Elaine Swatniki 

Programs 

BIRTHDAY FIRST NAME LAST NAME 

3-Nov CHERYL WILSON 

3-Nov MARY JOHNSON 

5-Nov CAROL BELL 

5-Nov MARY COOPER 

7-Nov PATTI CULEA 

7-Nov JANET HAAS 

11-Nov JO ANN AUSTIN 

12-Nov TERRY SEABURG 

13-Nov MARY LEWIS 

13-Nov ANN MORGART 

14-Nov VALERIE GALL 

15-Nov SUSAN SCHULTE 

17-Nov ANWILL KONIG 

17-Nov CAROL KAPLAN 

20-Nov LOU PENNOCK 

21-Nov KIM SZEWCZYNSKI 

22-Nov JUDY COOKE 

23-Nov AMY WAZNY 

23-Nov BARBARA FRIEDMAN 

25-Nov GWEN SHUMWAY 

25-Nov NAJA STEPHENS 

27-Nov DONNA POSTER 

29-Nov SYLVIA LOVETT 

30-Nov JUDY HYATT 

30-Nov INDIRA VARMA 

1. Fabric Bundle won by Indira Varma 

2. Fabric Bundle and Pattern won by Candy Mittag 

3. Three Patterns won by Aggie Kaehcer 

4. Fabric Bundle and Pattern won by Mondy Hegwood 

5. Book Kids Can Quilt won by Lisa Bigelow 

6. Juvenile Fabric Package won by Hope Campbell 

7. Pieces Be With You Pattern and Fabric won by Jane Jensen 

8. Two+ yards fabric won by Ann Albertson 

9. In Moonlight Lilies Pattern won by Amy Wazny 

10. Fly The Coop Fat Quarter Bundle won by Pat Wolfe 

Door Prize Winners - October 
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Retreats 
By the time you read this, our fall retreat 

will be over.  I'm sure we all had a great 

time and got lots of projects finished.  I 

know I'm planning to.  Our next retreat will 

be May 1-3, 2015.  The cost will be:   

Double room $250.00  

Single room $350.00 

Triple room $200.00 

I will start taking sign-ups with deposits at 

the February. 9, 2015 meeting.  Hope you 

can make it. 

Lou Pennock 

Retreat Coordinator 

Congratulations to Ruth Jones for winning the Batik blocks.  We look forward 

to seeing her creation.   

Friendship Board decided on a $2.00 fee for participation.  The money goes into 

the Guild to finance future Block of the Month projects. 

The October “Amish” (lights with black) blocks are to be returned in November 

and we will have a new winner.  I have more of the black fabric to share with 

the winner, which can be used for sashing and/or borders.   

Please remember to send your blocks with a friend if you are unable to attend.  

You can’t win if you don’t return your blocks. 

Kay Lettington 

Block of the Month Program 

Known as: Mary’s Block and Shaded Four Patch 

The challenge this year is so simple it would be a challenge not to enter!  You will find that this block is found as a component 

of many other blocks: 

Here are the guidelines: 

1. Use this “flying goose” block anywhere in your quilt.  Using it only once is okay. The block may be any size of your choice.  

A simple guide is available.  

2. No color restrictions.  Dig in your scrap bag and get to work or go buy more fabric. If you love it use it.  If you don’t … 

3. No size restrictions. This is your quilt entry.  Make it any size you want.  Anything from a pot holder/ mug rug to a king 

size quilt. 

4. The entry must be quilted, bound and have a label. 

5. Quilts must be turned in at the June meeting to be enjoyed by all.  

6. Sign up by filling out the entry form and fee of $5.* 

7. * The fee will go to a selected charity. 

8. Voting will be by the membership at the June meeting 

9. Ribbons will be awarded to the 3 quilts with the most votes. 

10. As there are no size limits on either the quilt or block the following are helpful hints. 

11. Have fun!  Use appliqué any way if you please.  Embellish to your hearts content.  

President’s Challenge 
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Liberty Quilting 

Barbara Dacy 
Longarm Machine Quilting 
and other related services 

Ramona, California 
Phone: 760-525-1661 

LibertyQ4U@gmail.com 
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Next General Meeting  

November 10, 2014 
 Name Tag 

 Your Mug 

 Library Books 

 Items for Sharing 

 Refreshments to Share 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


